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Hello, 

I am a working senior citizen living in Eugene, Oregon. I have been voting in all 

city/county/state/national elections since I turned 18 and could vote. At this time, I 

have a valid driver's license and could drive to an in person voting location where I 

could cast my ballot. However, I have been using a mail in ballot for quite a while. 

(Most weekdays I drive a far distance away from home and have found mail-in ballots 

more convenient.) But I know that probably in the not too distant future, I will not be 

working and/or driving. Using a mail in ballot would ensure that I could continue to 

participate in all city/county/state/national elections for the rest of my life. I have to 

imagine there are others like me  who would feel robbed of their US voting right if 

voting in person became mandatory. I oppose this bill with all my heart. 


